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Highway Safety Committee 

Minutes 
April 5, 2023 

   
 

I. Call to order at 8:35 AM.  
 

II. Attendance: 
• Brian Groth- Town Planner 
• Elvis Dhima- Town Engineer 
• Jess Forrence- DPW Director  
• Jay Twardosky- DPW Supervisor 
• Tad Dionne- Police Chief 
• Scott Tice- Fire Chief 

 
III. Review minutes from last meeting. Update on sidewalk inventory. Our consultant 

is working on a sidewalk layer in GIS. Planning and Engineering will develop a 
town wide gap analysis and prioritize sidewalk additions.  

 
IV. Request to add dangerous intersection signs Library St and Ferry St intersection 

 
Email from concerned citizen via Selectman Morin requesting we add dangerous 
intersection signs at Library Street and Ferry Street intersection.  
 
Discussion:  
 
This intersection is already saturated with visual distractions and adding more signs will 
most likely not affect the number of accidents. Committee members believe that more 
attention needs to be drawn to the red lights and recommend adding a strobe to the red 
lights.  
 
Action items: 
 
Chief Dionne will review the accident data from this intersection to determine the primary 
causes of accidents at this intersection. The committee will review this data at the next 
meeting to develop other options to make this intersection safer.  
 



 
 

DPW will add strobe lights to the red lights at this intersection on the Ferry Street side in 
both directions and the South side on Library Street.    
 
 
 

Next Meeting: June 7, 2023 
 


